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This Council believes the Integrated Rail Plan does not deliver the current Government’s 
promises to improve rail services for the people of Leeds and Yorkshire and follows decades of 
underinvestment from successive governments.   
  
Council is concerned that the plan does not address the shortage of capacity at Leeds Station or 
the network around Leeds that we know impacts existing local and national rail services today 
and will affect future growth until it is resolved.  
  
Council further calls for a swift resolution for residents and businesses in Leeds affected by 
safeguarded directions that are currently in place.  
  
Council resolves to work with local leaders across the north and midlands on rail improvements; 
supports the Executive Board’s response to the plan; and calls on ministers to provide clarity for 
Leeds residents and businesses on how and when it will finally deliver the promised rail and 
mass transit improvements our city desperately needs and deserves. 
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